THE SECRETARY OF EDUCATION
WASHINGTON, DC 20202

October 9, 2019

Dear N

[ write to clarify the status of grants under Title III, Part F of the Higher Education Act
of 1965, in light of the enactment of the Continuing Appropriations Act, 2020, and Health
Extenders Act of 2019 (Pub. L. No. 116-59), signed on September 27, 2019.

Initially, I want to note that the new law has no effect on funds that we recently awarded in
the Title ITI, Part F programs. Funds obligated in fiscal year (FY) 2019 have already been
made available to grantees under all Part F programs in the Department of Education’s
(Department) G5 System for the project period beginning on October 1, 2019, and ending

on September 30, 2020. Those funds will remain available to grantees for allowable uses during
this period. In addition, in the Part F programs that award grants competitively, the
Department has carried over FY 2019 funds into FY 2020 to support noncompeting
continuation awards and supplements for project periods from October 1, 2020, through
September 30, 2021.

The Department’s ability to make additional formula grants in FY 2020 under Part F for
Historically Black Colleges and Universities (HBCUs) and Tribally Controlled Colleges
and Universities, and to conduct new competitions for FY 2021, depends on the
availability of congressionally appropriated funds. However, this will have no bearing on
the grant funds that have already been made available to grantees for the next 12 months.

This Administration is committed to each and every HBCU and other minority-serving
institutions and the important work they do in educating historically underrepresented
student populations. If you have any questions about these programs, please reach out to
your program officer in the Department’s Office of Postsecondary Education.

Sincerely,
@Q,ﬂjol,

Betsy DeVos



